بسم الله الرحمن الرحيم

THE HASHEMITE KINGDOM OF JORDAN – MINISTRY OF EDUCATION GENERAL SECOND SECONDARY CERTIFICATE EXAMINATION 2018 GENERAL ENGLISH

الدورة الشتوية / المستوى الثالث

امتحان تجريبي و موسع للدورة الشتوية/ 2018

Question Number One (20 points)

A)Read the following text carefully, then in your ANSWER BOOKLET answer all the questions that follow. Your answer should be based on the text.(17 points)

The King Hussein Cancer Center (KHCC) is Jordan's only comprehensive cancer treatment centre. **It(1)** treats both adult and **pediatric** patients. As the population of the country increases, more and more families will **rely on** the hospital for cancer treatment. Patients come not only from Jordan but also from other countries in the region, as **they(2)** are attracted by **its(1)** excellent **reputation**, lower costs, and cultural and language similarities.

In order to <u>cope with</u> the increase in demand for treatment, the KHCC has begun an expansion programme. Building started in 2011 CE. The hospital will have more than doubled <u>its(1)</u> capacity by 2016 CE, increasing space for new cancer cases from 3,500 per year to 9,000.

By <u>then(3)</u>, <u>they(1)</u> will have added 182 extra beds, along with bigger units for different departments, including radiotherapy. New adult and pediatric <u>wards</u> will have opened. Additionally, <u>they(1)</u> will have built a special ten-floor <u>outpatients'</u> building, with an education centre <u>which(4)</u> will include teaching rooms and a library.

Many cancer patients live far away from Amman, <u>where(5)</u> the KHCC is located, and the journey to and from the hospital is often difficult. For this reason, there are plans to extend cancer care facilities to other parts of Jordan. In the near future, King Abdullah University Hospital in Irbid hopes to set up radiotherapy machines, so that cancer patients from northern Jordan will not have to go to Amman for **radiotherapy** treatment.

- 1. Write down the sentence which indicates that there is only one cancer treatment centre in Jordan?
- 2. Quote the sentence which indicates that the King Hussein Cancer Center treat all ages.
- 3. A lot of patients from other countries come to the centre for many reasons. Write down two

Amman // 0777667131

of these reasons.

- 4. What information in the text shows the reasons that made the KHCC start its expansion programme?
- 5. The expansion programme will include two procedures between 2011 and 2016. Write them down.
- 6. Quote the sentence which indicates that the expansion programme hasn't finished yet.
- 7. How many cancer cases will the KHCC have taken by 2016 CE?
- 8. The increasing space in the KHCC will be seen through different actions. Write down three of these actions:
- 9. How many beds will add after the expansion programme?
- 10. Why will King Abdullah University Hospital in Irbid set up radiotherapy machines?
- 11. There are plans for increasing cancer care facilities to other parts of Jordan for a reason. What is it?
- 12. What do the underlined pronouns refer to?
- 13. What does the underlined words mean?

**Critical thinking

- 14. It's noticed today that the number of cancer patients is increasing yearly because of many factors. Think of this statement and in two sentences write your point of view.
- 15. Healthcare service have been increasing rapidly. Give two pieces of evidence that prove this?

B. Literature spot: (3 points)

Read the following lines from *I remember*, *I remember* carefully, then answer the questions that follow:

I remember, I remember
Where I was used to swing,
And thought the air must rush as fresh
To swallows on the wing;
My spirit flew in feathers then,
That so heavy now,
And summer pools could hardly cool
The fever on my brow!

- 1. How do the word wing(line 4) and the phrase flew in feathers (line 5) help us to work out the meaning of swallows (line 4)?
- 2. How does the poet contrast his memories of the past with the present day? Refer to the words in bold in your answer.

Amman // 0777667131

3. The last three lines suggest that the author has lost his youthful joy and optimism, do you agree with this view point? Justify your answer?

Question Number two (15 points)

A. Choose the suitable item from those given in the box to complete each of the following sentence. There are more words than you need. Write the answers down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (8 points)

Monitor, physician, sustainability, polymath, geometry

- 2. Mr. Shahin is a true, working in all kinds of creative and scientific fields.
- 4. The nature reserve uses recycled water, which helps the of the environment.
- B. Study the following sentence and answer the question that follows. Write the answers down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (3 points)

Have you heard the good news? We've got the green light to go ahead with our project!

What does the underlined colour idiom expression mean?

C. complete the following sentences with the suitable words derived from the words in brackets Write the answers down in your ANSWER BOOKLET.

(4 points)

- 1. My father bought our house with an from his grandfather. (inherit)
- 2. Ibn Sina wrote textbooks. (medicine)
- 3. The woman was rushed to hospital for an open-heart(surgical)
- 4. many serious diseases can be prevented by which helps the body build antibodies. (immunise)

Question Number three (12 points)

A.	Correct the verbs between brackets. Then Write the answers down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (6 points)
1.	Don't come tomorrow, my family to Amman. (go)
	By the time Raed went home, his sister the room.(be, clean)
	Next year is my parents '25 th wedding anniversary. They
	married (have, be) for 25 years.
4.	I used
	By this time tomorrow morning, Idoing fifty exercises. (finish)
	If Khaled went to London, hethe British museum. (visit)
В.	Complete each of the following items so that the new item has a similar meaning
	to the one before it. And write it down in your ANSWER BOOKLET. (6 points)
1.	You can succeed in your study by studying and revising.
	The way in which
2.	I would like to go to Mecca next year.
2	what
3.	Someone has found my missing laptop in the library.
4	My missing laptop
4.	"I have bought all the ingredients of the cake for you."
_	Muna told Ali
5.	It isn't necessary to switch off the screen of the computer.
6	You don't
0.	I'm planning to get some work experience before I go to university. I'm
7.	It is normal for me to buy my clothes from Amman.
	I'm
8.	Mohammad checked his emails, and then he started work.
	before
Quest	ion Number four (8 points)
A.	The underlined words are not used correctly. Replace these words with correct
	ones. (2 points)
	1. We've lived in the Irbid city, but we didn't use to the traffic.
	2. The way in how she reads Quran was very skillfully.
	3. I will have <u>write</u> some information about London, <u>that</u> is the capital of Britain.
	4. Don't phone me tomorrow, I <u>will go</u> to <u>United Emirates</u> .
В.	The following English, sentences are in British rewrite them in American
1	English. (4 points)
1.	Goodness, you've got very tall!' said my aunt.
- ·	***************************************

5.	I haven't done my homework yet.	
4.	I think it's time to have a break.	
3.	We're too late – the bus has just left.	
2.	Have you ever been to an aquarium?	

C. Study the following sentences and answer the question that follows.(2 points)

- 1. City life is noising and stressing. On the other hand village life is comfortable.
- 2. Petra, which is the south of Jordan, is a tourist attraction.

What is the function of each the underlined structures?

Question Number five (15 points)

A. EDITING (4 points)

Imagine you are an editor in the Jordan Times. You are asked to edit the following lines that have four mistakes (one grammar mistake, one punctuation mistake, and two spelling mistakes) find out these four mistakes and correct them. Write the correct answers down in your ANSWER BOOKLET.

Life in the future is going to see future changes in computer teknology. it is likely that all aspects of everyday life would rely on a computer program, from how we travell to how our homes are heated.

B. GUIDED WRITING: (4 points)

Read the information below, and then in your answer booklet, write a brief biography using all the given notes about Jabir ibn Hayyan. use the appropriate linking words as (and, too....etc)

Name: Jabir ibn Hayyan Date of birth: 722 CE Occupation: chemist

Achievements: produce of sulphuric acid ,built a set of scales which enables to weigh items over 6000 times smaller than a kilogram.

C. FREE WRITING (7 points)

in your ANSWER BOOKLET, write a composition of about 120 words on ONE of the following:

- 1. Hand crafts can be both artistic and profitable . write an article about the benefits of making hand crafts, suggesting ways to encourage young people who complain from unemployment to learn such arts.
- 2. Technology has its advantages and disadvantages write an essay about the advantages and disadvantages of using computers.

• للاستفسار عن أي موضوع يخص الامتحان او مادة اللغة الانجليزية /التوجيهي تواصل مع الأستاذ عمر صمادي